

15 August 2002

Hon. Shane Stone. QC 8 Zealandia Street LARRAKEYAH. NT 0801

Dear Shane

At its meeting held at the Darwin Central Hotel on Wednesday 14 August 2002, the Darwin Branch of the NTCLP unanimously resolved to convey to you our congratulations on the excellent job that you do, both as a Territorian and as an Australian, to prosper our great country.

Following a debrief on the recent Annual Conference/Central Council meeting in Katherine, the Branch went on to actively discuss your work with the Liberal Party of Australia, and also with various corporations in the development of Australia's resources on the national and international scene.

We continue to feel very proud of, and indebted to you, as a former member of our Branch, our local member, and Chief Minister of the Northern Territory, for what you have done in the past, and continue to do.

Be assured, Shane, that you and Josephine are very welcome, at any time, to join in the activities of our Branch, in any of the various roles that you fulfil from time to time.

We continue to wish you every success in your endeavours.

Yours faithfully,

NORTHERN TERRITORY COUNTRY LIBERAL PARTY

DARWIN BRANCH

Teresa Robson - President

Graeme Lewis - Secretary